
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 

WASHINGTON 

8 January 1949 

Mr. Amon Carter 
Fort Worth Star Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 

Dear Amon: 

Thanks for your good wire and it would 
be my privilege to be in Texas on the 
28th of January but I can't be sure • 

• 

Will call you i.'IIIllediately after all the 
inauguration proceedings. 

Warm regards. 

~ Y, 

~ 
W. Stuart Symington 


